

# LSAC Committee Minutes

Date: [30/04/2025] | Location: in-person

<b>Meeting called by</b>	Kieran Curson
<b>Type of meeting</b>	Committee Meeting
<b>Note taker</b>	Derin Thompson

**Apologies**

Jess Cheung  
Steph Dennison  
Tolu Popoola  
Shil Patel  
Hari Patel  
Lucy Hubbert  
Katie Axup

---

## Main Business

---

### Chair – Kieran Curson

#### Actions brought forwards

- **Term 3 sessions**
- **Tower's pitch refurb over summer**
- **Performance Program**
- **Seminar**
- **Handover**
- **Committee training 18<sup>th</sup> May**
- **Handicap bus booking**

#### Chair's report

- **Term 3 sessions**
  - Post for outdoor sessions has been put out
  - Monday's have been turned into performance program sessions
- **Tower's pitch refurb over summer**
  - We have been asked to limit our use of the pitch to allow for refurbishments.
  - Will need to ask questions about this and make it clear that we won't give up sessions
  - Will use this as an opportunity to look for alternative venues.
- **Performance Program**
  - All responses were put into a matrix, decided by coaches.
  - Need to put out a post informing people that they haven't made it onto the program
  - Everyone has been allocated a session and have been added to a discord channel.
- **Seminar**
  - Seminar booking on Monday the 12<sup>th</sup> May
  - Will be a BUCS outdoors information seminar
- **Handover**
  - Handover is complete as of this session.
- **Committee training 18<sup>th</sup> May**
  - Clashes with TOUCAN Field.
- **Handicap bus booking**

- We've been given a link to book a bus, will need a club member to drive as they need to have a minibus license.
- Suggested that we can hire a driver through CVA, if needed.

#### *Actions ongoing*

- **Tower's pitch refurb over summer**
  - *Inquire about the pitch*
- **Performance Program**
  - *Put out a post telling notifying people who haven't made it onto the program.*

#### **Secretary – Derin Thompson/ Stephanie Dennison**

##### *Actions brought forwards*

- **Archery Coach Application**

##### *Secretary's report*

- **Archery Coach Application**
  - We have inquired further about details and haven't heard anything about this

##### *Actions ongoing*

- *Nothing to report*

#### **Treasurer – Josh Read/ Derin Thompson**

##### *Actions brought forwards*

- Nothing to report

##### *Treasurer's report*

- *Nothing to report*

##### *Actions ongoing*

- *Nothing to report*

#### **Team Captain – Conor Nolan/ Hari Patel**

##### *Actions brought forwards*

- **BUCS Outdoors**
- **TOUCAN Outdoor Champs**
- **TOUCAN Field Champs**
- **Internal Competition and H2H sessions**
- **Ladder**

##### *Team Captain's report*

- **BUCS Outdoors**
  - Entries have opened, there's roughly 2 weeks until entries close.
  - 5 Club members have scores, 4 have priority.
  - Aiming to get people scores at outdoor champs and then at field.
- **TOUCAN Outdoor Champs**
  - Selection has been completed and the discord channel has been made.
- **Warwick Friendly**
  - Post about Warwick Friendly Thursday 15<sup>th</sup> May.
- **TOUCAN Field Champs**

- Post has been made and people are signing up.
- Will explain the process beforehand.
- Will do a session to get sight marks for field.
- **Internal Competition and H2H sessions**
  - Want to do an introductory outdoor competition, with the alumni shooting as Paradox
  - Allows the final individual to get a score and maybe reshoot for other archers.
- **Ladder**
  - Ladder is being picked up tomorrow.
  - Will be introduced next week.

#### *Actions ongoing*

- **Warwick Friendly**
  - Post about Warwick Friendly that is happening on Thursday 15<sup>th</sup> May.
- **TOUCAN Field Champs**
  - Will organise a session to get sight marks
- **Ladder**
  - Ladder will be introduced in due course

#### **Equipment Officer – Florence Levitt/ Lucas Yau**

##### *Actions brought forwards*

- **Danages**

##### *Equipment Officer's report*

- **Danages**
  - Looking at replacing some of the damage blocks.
  - Need to exchange one of the blocks due to a point.

##### *Actions ongoing*

- **Danages**
  - Will replace some of the blocks and remove the point.

#### **Social Secretary – Daniel Leonard/ Shil Patel**

##### *Actions brought forwards*

- **Bucket hat and baseball caps social**
- **Ex vs Current Social**

##### *Social Secretary's report*

- **Bucket hat and baseball caps social**
  - Can't book a room until the committee training
  - Double checking to see if some outdoor spots could be used instead.
- **Ex vs Current Social**
  - Went to Whitehorse noodle bar and inquired about the social
  - £20 a head for a set menu
    - Would need to inform them of the dietary requirements
  - Pre-ordering isn't possible
    - Need to check for people with dietary requirement
- **End of year social**
  - Interest form for an end of year social

##### *Actions ongoing*

- **Ex vs Current Social**

- Will check about the dietary requirements
- Will put out a post for interest about the end of year social and for the dietary requirements.

### **Tournaments and Records Officer – Jess Cheung/ Lily Green**

#### *Actions brought forwards*

- Nothing to report

#### *Tournaments and Records Officer's report*

- Nothing to report

#### *Actions ongoing*

- Nothing to report

### **Welfare Officer – Victoria Rickaby/ Jess Cheung**

#### *Actions brought forwards*

- **Bucket hat social**

#### *Welfare's report*

- **Bucket hat social**
  - Can contact RAG and the AU to inquire about how to make charitable donations.

#### *Actions ongoing*

- **Bucket hat social**
  - Will contact RAG and AU to inquire.

### **Media – Kaela Galliford/ Lucy Hubbert**

#### *Actions brought forwards*

- **Ice Bucket Challenge Nomination**
- **Committee Photos**

#### *Media's report*

- **Committee Photos**
  - Need to be retaken soon.
  - Will put out a post to remind committee members to wear kit.
- **Calendar**
  - Provisionally continuing.
- **Signs**
  - Redesign of the signs to prevent people coming onto the field.
    - Want to make them larger and clearer.
- **Ice Bucket Challenge Nomination**
  - Wants to do a club ice bucket challenge to raise money for USC mind
- **Treasurer Nomination**
  - Make a post about Derin's nomination for treasurer of the year.

#### *Actions ongoing*

- **Committee Photos**
  - Put out a post to remind committee members to wear kit.
- **Ice Bucket Challenge Nomination**

- *Checking interest for the Ice bucket challenge.*
- *Film and post on our socials.*

### **Novice Representatives – Toluwani Popoola/ Shariah Ali**

#### *Actions brought forwards*

- *Nothing to report*

#### *Novice Rep's report*

- *Nothing to report*

#### *Actions ongoing*

- *Nothing to report*

---

### **Any Other Business**

---

#### *Actions ongoing*

- *No other business*
- *Next committee meeting will be on the 14<sup>th</sup> May at 20:00*